
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
To:  Historic District Commissioners 
 
From:  Jill Thacher, Historic Preservation Coordinator 
 
Date:  October 1, 2012 
 
Re:  Historic Plaque for 1709 Pontiac Trail 
 
This month staff received one application for a historic building plaque for the 
house at 1709 Pontiac Street. The Josiah Beckley House at 1709 Pontiac Trail is 
estimated to have been built between 1834 and 1836, although it is possible that 
it was constructed even earlier.  Josiah Beckley, his wife, Minerva, and two sons 
moved to Ann Arbor in 1827 and soon after purchased seventy-three acres of 
land, including the parcel where the house is currently located. Josiah Beckley 
died in 1843, and Minerva and their sons continued to live there for several 
years. The house was sold in 1847 to Warren Millard and remained in the Millard 
family for nearly 100 years. 
 
The Josiah Beckley House is not currently in a historic district. However, it was 
included in the former Individual Historic Properties District as being significant 
for its history.  
 
The two-story brick house features an entry in the center of the front façade, 
brick end chimneys, and metal stars on the exterior that cap the end of tie rods. 
There is a large addition and garage located at the rear of the house, but the 
front and side elevations of the 1830s-era house appear to remain largely intact 
and unchanged, with the possible exception of the front entryway. 
 
Staff feels that a historic plaque is appropriate for the Josiah Beckley House, 
located at 1709 Pontiac Street, based on the age of the house, the house’s 
history, and the relatively unaltered appearance of the character-defining front 
elevation. 
 
Sample Motion 
 
I move that the c.1834 Josiah Beckley House at 1709 Pontiac Trail meets the 
criteria for a City of Ann Arbor Historic Building marker based on its age, historic 
and architectural significance, and contribution to the history of Ann Arbor.  
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